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Dear Parents/Carers									                   4th February 2019

Proposed changes to the school week

We are writing to tell you about some proposed changes to our school timetable that we plan to introduce in September 2019. The main changes are to the start and end of the school day and are explained below. 

Please take a few minutes to read this letter as we would welcome your comments on the proposals between 4th and 15th February 2019. You will find details of how to contact us at the end of the letter. 

Summary of changes 

	Proposed timetable
	Current timetable

	8.45am - school day starts
	8.50 am - school day starts 

	50 minutes lunch break
	55 minutes lunch break

	3.25pm school day ends except on Fridays, when the school will close and children are to be collected, at 1.05pm (after lunch).
	3.20pm school day ends



After the changes the school’s teaching hours will be 25 hours and 50 minutes. The most recent DfE recommended teaching hours for KS2 is 23 hours and 30 minutes. 

Why are we proposing these changes?

Since 2017, Bellfield Junior School’s Governors and Senior Leadership Team have been looking at ways to make the best use of our ever-tightening school budget while providing, and improving on, a caring and purposeful learning experience for your child. Our research has included consultations with unions, DfE, an Ofsted inspector and other schools who have adopted these changes (Osbourne Primary, Erdington; Bordesley Primary School, Bordesley; Summerhill Primary, Tipton & Somerville Primary, Small Heath).

The changes we are proposing will ensure that we continue to meet the needs of the children, the school, the staff and the curriculum in the best way possible while carefully managing costs.   

What will these changes mean?

· There will be little effect on teaching time and no effect on the quality of education we provide to your child
· Your child will now have their regular class teacher teaching them throughout the week, ensuring consistency in their learning and reducing disruption 
· Staff will receive their mandatory PPA (Planning, Preparation and Assessment) time on Friday afternoons
· The school will no longer need to employ additional or agency teachers to provide PPA cover, thereby reducing our costs





· This change to the Friday timetable will be a good opportunity for completing homework and will allow for more family time activities
· Friday afternoon would also be a good time to arrange medical/dental appointments to avoid children missing valuable learning
· The early finish on Fridays will give you more flexibility over holiday arrangements without affecting your child’s attendance at school. For example, you will now be able to leave earlier for weekend travel or take advantage of cheaper Friday afternoon flights before half term. (Please remember that, as a local authority, we do not allow parents/carers to take children out of school during term time.)

Childcare arrangements / arrangements for children with working parents/ carers or parents/ carers in full time education

[bookmark: _GoBack]We appreciate that some parents/carers may have concerns about childcare arrangements, and associated costs, on a Friday if they are working or are in full time education themselves. We will provide support by allowing children whose families meet the set criteria to stay in school until 3.25pm. Between 1.05pm and 3.25pm they will be able to attend after-school childcare, for which there will be a nominal cost of £2.00 per child per Friday afternoon. Parents/carers will be asked to complete a form to show that they meet the criteria (evidence will be requested). 

We welcome your comments between 4th and 15th February

If you have any comments, questions or concerns about the proposed changes, you can either:

· make an appointment for an informal discussion with Mr Attwood (Headteacher) or Mrs DuToit (Deputy Headteacher) by calling (0121) 464 2895 or calling into the main office

· write to Mr Attwood (Headteacher) or the Chair of Governors, Miss Senior. You can post your letter to the school at Vineyard Road, Birmingham B31 1PT or hand it in to the school office. 


For queries on how the timetable change will affect the Infant school, please call the Infant school on 0121 464 4855 or write to Mrs Simm at Bellfield Infant School, Vineyard Road, Birmingham B31 1PT.

Yours faithfully 



Bellfield Junior School Governors and Senior Leadership Team










Your questions answered

1. Will children finish at 1.00pm on Fridays just this year, or will this be the timetable until my child leaves school?
This structure will continue from September 2019 until your child leaves our school. We do not have any plans to change it again as this will be a permanent change.

2. Will working parents need to prove every year that they are in full time work/education?
The school will conduct spot checks by contacting your employer/ educational establishment throughout the year and over subsequent years. You will not need to provide evidence every year. However, if your circumstances do change, the school will expect you to make them aware immediately. 

3. How will attendance registers be taken on Friday mornings and afternoons?
Pupils will continue to be registered as normal in the morning at 9am and again after their morning break. Finishing early on a Friday will not affect your child’s attendance.

4. Who will supervise the children from 1.05-3.25pm on Fridays (working/ FTE parents only) and what activities will the children be doing?

The pupils will be supervised by HLTAs/ TAs, under the direction of the management team, who will provide activities for the children to take part in. These will be designed to be fun, taking the children’s interests into consideration.  

5. Will the staff on a Friday be consistent?

Yes. They will be school staff and they will be on site every Friday to facilitate child care. 

6. Can the children who stay for childcare do their homework?

Yes, a session will be provided for children to do this if they wish.


7. If I work until 2pm (for example) on a Friday, can I collect my child earlier?

Yes. Please inform the school prior to the day so we are aware.

8. Will lunchtimes be a rush?

No. We have been monitoring lunchtimes for a while and they can be reduced without our impact.

9. How will proposed change in hours affect the timetabling of curriculum subjects when finishing at 1.00pm on Friday? Will the time spent on specific subjects be reduced?

See page 1. The timetable is already adapted to ensure all subjects receive the teaching and learning the 
children deserve and is required according to the National Curriculum.
 
10. How will this affect children from the Infant school?

We have consulted with the Infant school and any queries regarding the Infant school should be directed to them.
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